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7 August 2025 

 

Rt Hon Winston Peters 

Minister of Foreign Affairs 

Parliament Buildings 

 

By email: W.Peters@ministers.govt.nz  

 

ITUC open letter: Political inaction on Gaza and Palestine is criminal negligence  

 

Dear Minister Peters, 

I am writing to bring your attention to the open letter from the International Trade Union 

Confederation (ITUC) General Secretary Luc Triangle on the genocide in Gaza (the full letter is 

appended below). General Secretary Triangle is calling on all governments to take urgent action to 

end the war in Gaza and the suffering of the Palestinian people.  

The ITUC is the international organisation that represents the interests of trade unions around the 

world. The New Zealand Council of Trade Unions Te Kauae Kaimahi (NZCTU) is one of 342 ITUC-

affiliated organisations across 170 countries and territories.  

It is now absolutely beyond dispute that Israel is conducting a genocide in Gaza and is deliberately 

causing starvation to achieve this end. As General Secretary Triangle notes, the genocide being 

carried out in Gaza is “a crime of historic scale”.  

All governments have a moral duty to act as forcefully as possible to help bring an end to this crime. 

General Secretary Triangle calls on governments around the world to implement five key actions: 

1. Stop all arms deliveries to all parties now 

2. Ceasefire and unrestricted humanitarian access now 

3. Release all hostages and political prisoners now 

4. Recognise Palestine, end occupation and stop trading with illegal settlements now  

5. Strengthen democracy to deliver peace now 

The NZCTU recognises that some of these actions are not directly within New Zealand’s power. 

However, the New Zealand government can show diplomatic leadership by continuously and 

strongly calling for them. It can also put pressure on Israel to stop its crimes by taking further 

actions, which we have requested you take in previous correspondence: 

1. Implement an immediate ban on all imports of goods made in whole or in part in Israel 

2. Conduct an urgent review of Crown investments and immediately divest from any financial 

interests in Israeli companies 

3. Immediately expel the Israeli Ambassador 

4. Do not participate in any military training exercises, such as future RIMPAC exercises, where 

the Israeli military is also participating 
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5. Work with like-minded countries on a coordinated response to increase pressure on Israel to 

end the conflict 

For too long, the international community has allowed the state of Israel to act with impunity. All 

efforts must be made to put diplomatic and economic pressure on Israel to end its murderous 

campaign against the people of Palestine. History will judge us harshly if we fail to do so.  

 

Yours sincerely,  

 

 

 

Richard Wagstaff 

President, New Zealand Council of Trade Unions Te Kauae Kaimahi 
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